

Jul 8, 2025

## Attendance

### E-board Members:

President: Kumpy Kump ✓

1st VP: CJ Hobbs

2nd VP: Tico Sandoval ✓

3rd VP: Danielle Mulkins ✓

Race Referee: Louis Stevenson ✓

Novice Representative: Damon Poor

Riders Representative: Don Williams ✓

Secretary: Mallory Dobbs

Treasurer: Neil Heineman ✓

### Guests:

### BOD Members:

Chris Wilcox ✓

Craig Johnson ✓

Mark DeGross ✓

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm

## Treasurer's reports

### Financial Status:

- Checking: \$33,685
- Savings: \$32,940 (recently replenished after \$15,000 repayment of borrowed funds).

**Round 4:** ~\$47,000 top-line revenue; expected profit above breakeven.

**Storage fees** at Pacific: \$1,000/month – awaiting confirmation of payment process.

**Credits:** ~\$5,000 processed for DNS/rain-related issues.

Club is in **good financial standing** going into the next round

## Committee reports

## Board Members' Reports

President - Kumpy Kump

## Trophies

- **Tacoma Trophy invoices** paid (~\$1,200 total).
- New **aluminum/laminate plaque design** presented for upcoming rounds.
- Feedback:
  - Add hole or ribbon for hanging/neck wear.
  - Make **sponsor logos larger** and remove duplicate WMRRRA logo.
  - Distinguish placements more clearly (gold/silver/bronze highlights or ribbons).
  - Consider changing accent colors by round for collectability.
- Action: Adjust design with vendor before next round.

1st VP - CJ Hobbs (Not Present)

2nd VP - Tico Sandoval

- **Sponsorship income:** \$19,000 YTD (compared to ~\$5–7k in 2024).
- Mid-season sponsors added: **Stevenson Ishi Motors, The Fix.**
- Future goal: **secure sponsors earlier (Feb/March)** to allow more professional presentation.
- **Newsletter:** July edition released with rules proposals, banquet survey, and event updates.
- **Banquet Survey:** Responses collected on preferred timing, location, and style.
- **Taste of Racing:** Actively promoted; possible participation by Northwest Norton Group.
- **Action Item:** Provide registrant list from Taste of Racing to Jenny Chancellor.

3rd VP - Danielle Mulkins

- Absent for next round (Emily covering on-site).
- **Refund form issue:** Mailing address outdated. To be revised to “Email Treasurer.”
- Preparing race rounds for Pacific; schedule remains aligned with OMR.
- Trophy vendor requires updated **class list and sponsor logos**. Danielle and Tico coordinating.

Club Secretary - Mallory Dobbs (Not Present)

Referee - Louis Stevenson

- Operations running smoothly.
- **Rule clarification:** Add language to rulebook regarding **red-flagged races before halfway point being rescheduled to end of day**.
- Will draft update for Rules Committee.

Novice Rep - Damon Poor (Not Present)

Riders Rep - Don Williams

- **Appreciation:** Recognition for timely publishing of mid-season standings, allowing racers to track progress.
- **Elections:** Nominations should be open now (per bylaws). Election scheduled for **first Pacific round in August**. Positions up for election include Riders' Rep and others (to be confirmed).

- **PA System:** Proposal to use **Delaney (The Fix)** for Ridge/Pacific PA. Agreed; service provided in exchange for sponsorship recognition (no additional budget).

## Good of WMRRA

- Season progressing smoothly with strong performance across operations.
- Recognition given to volunteers, sponsors, and board members for mid-season stability.

### Action Items:

- Finalize **trophy design updates** with Tacoma Trophy (Comfy)
- Confirm **Pacific storage payment details** (Neil & Comfy).
- Correct **refund form** PDF to direct requests via Treasurer email (Danielle).
- Provide updated **sponsor logos and class list** to trophy vendor (Tico & Danielle).
- Add **red-flag race reschedule rule** to rulebook (Louis).
- Confirm **positions up for election** with Secretary (Mallory) and announce nominations at upcoming round.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm